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Presidentôs Message 
 
Fellow Propstoppers 

With the fiscal year and flying season quickly coming to an end, 

I find the state of our club very good and improving.  Our 

budget is stable, our fields are in good order, our membership 

has grown, and we have accomplished much through a very 

tough year.  At the November ZOOM Meeting, we will elect 

officers, pass a budget and dues structure for the coming year.  

Please plan to attend on Tuesday, November 10th at 7 PM.  Your 

attendance and participation is needed. 

While attending meetings and going to both fields, I have 

experienced a good camaraderie among our members.  

Someone is always ready and willing to assist a member in 

need.  I see that we are flying a wide variety of aircraft: Drones, 

quadcopters, helicopters (both fueled and electric, gliders (both 

fueled and electric), planes (both fueled and electric), EDF jets 

of various sizes from 64mm to 90mm, flying wings, free flight, 

ŀƴŘ ǊǳōōŜǊ ǇƻǿŜǊŜŘΣ ŜǘŎΧ  L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŜŜƴ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ŦƭƛƎƘǘ 

demonstrations of all of the above.  This includes scale flight, 

3D, sport flying, and tandems.  This demonstrates our 

commitment and dedication to our hobby.  For you hardy gents 

lŜǘΩǎ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƘŀƳŜ 

that the AMA stopped giving out all season flyer patches. 

Thanks to all of you who have attended meetings, offered 

suggestions, and assisted when asked.  You have contributed 

funds, provided Zoom Meeting Service, assisted and mentored 

new pilots, and volunteered to help.   

For those who could not make it out because of Covid, or 

ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎΣ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ нлнм ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳǳŎƘ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦ  

It will be nice to get back to breakfasts and indoor flying when 

possible. 

Thanks for being a part of this great group of gentlemen.  It has 

been a pleasure to be an officer and work with the Executive 

Committee and Board members. 

 

Mike 
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Propstoppers RC Club of  

Delaware County, 

Pennsylvani a.  

 
Club Officers  

 
President: 
Mike Black 
 
Vice President: 
Pedro Navarro 
 
Secretary:  
Richard Bartkowski  
 
Treasurer:  
Pete Oetinger 
 
Membership Chairman: 
 Ken Merlino 
 
Safety Officers:  
Eric Hofberg 
Ryan Schurman 
 
Newsletter Editor:  
Larry Woodward 
 
FacebookEditor: 
Ryan Schurman 
 
Webmaster: 
Michael Black 
 
Propstoppers Web Site; 
www.propstoppers.org 
 
Contact: Propstoppers@gmail.com 

 
Material herein may be freely 

copied for personal use but shall not be 
reproduced for sale. 

 
Agenda  

Tuesday November 10th 2020 General Membership 
Meeting 

7:00 pm (Via Zoom) 
 

 
Call to Order 7:00 pm 
Minutes of the last meeting - Dick 
Treasurerôs Report ï Pete 
Membership Report ï Ken 
Website ï Mike 
 
Old Business ï  

¶ Field Maintenance - rolling, mowing, insect spraying, 
and weed prevention? 

¶ Field Preservation - Middletown and Elwyn 
discussions/contacts? 

 
 

New Business ï  

¶ 2020 Executive Officer Elections 

¶ Dues for 2021 
 
Reminders: ï Please pick up all refuse and trash.  Please 
use the Trash can at Elwyn and carry out at CA. 
 

 

Indoor Flying at the 

Brookhaven Gym  

 

Indoor flying is suspended due 

to the Covid-19 related closing 

of the Brookhaven Community 

Gym  

 

http://www.propstoppers.org/
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Minutes of the Propstoppers Model Airplane Club 
 

General Membership Meeting 7/20/2020 CA Field 
 

Call to Order: 10:01 by President Mike Black ï 12 
members present. 
Minutes: Al Tamburro motioned to accept the minutes as 
printed in the newsletter. 
Treasurerôs Report: Pete Oetinger reported that there 
was $2,900 in the Treasury and said that was par for this 
time of year. 
Membership: Ken Merlino reported that we have 2 new 
members since the last meeting. 
 
Old Business: 
CA Field ï FAA Restrictions were discussed as outlined 
in the newsletter agenda. 
Brush Cutting, ï Jeff Frazier moved that we cut the brush 
again at CA Field.  Seconded by Fran Misantone.  The 
cost was discussed and Pete felt that the additional 
expense would not be a problem.  The vote was 
unanimous in favor.  Mike will follow-up with Chuck 
Seiwell 
 
New Business:  
T-Shirt bulk order ï The members voted for shirt #2 Gray 
with orange and our logo to be embroidered rather than 
silk screened.  Mike will follow-up with AMPRO 
 E-mail/communications ï a discussion ensued. 
Only 2 individuals use Whatôs App. The majority felt a 
dedicated Facebook account for members only was the 
way to go.  Ryan Schurman volunteered to set up the 
site for testing. 
 Field Search ï Elwyn was discussed.  A 
discussion about CA ensued.  It was noted that the 
property is for sale for $1.2 Million. 
 A suggestion was made to look into the AMA 
Flying Site Assistance and contact Christian Academy 
about a long-term lease, a lease with option to purchase 
or purchase just the portion of the property from our gate.  
Mike agreed to talk to AMA and then Christian Academy.   
 
 Spraying for bugs at CA was discussed ï 
Executive Committee will look into a sprayer and some 
way to house it. 
 Tom Schurman moved that we have another 
meeting at the field in September.  A date will be chosen 
by the officers for the latter half of September.  Seconded 
by Al Tamburro.  Passed unanimously. Adjourned 11:20 pm. 
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General Membership Meeting 9/27/2020 CA Field 
 

Call to Order: 12:15 by 
President Mike Black - 8 
members present. 
Minutes: The minutes 
were approved as printed 
in the newsletter. 
Treasurerôs Report: No 
Report. 
Membership: No Report 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
The club had 2 brush cuts 
done at the CA field to 
improve the flying for 
members. 
We will be purchasing an 
insect sprayer for CA to 
try to control the insect 
problem there. 
 

The club will also work on having crabgrass prevention done 
for both fields at a cost of approx. $160 
No action has yet been taken on rolling both fields for next 
season. We will speak with Chuck about equipment 
availability and cost. 
Thanks for the donations to CA field repairs from Ryan, Tom, 
Fran and Matt. Thanks also to Pedro for donating a new club 
shirt for past President Chuck Kime. Ken also gave a short 
update on Chuck Kime's health 
The club is still looking for club members who live in 
Middletown to work with the town  officials regarding the 

clubs activities. 
 
It has been noticed that trash has been 
left behind at Elwyn. Propellers, plane 
parts, and covering. While it is possible 
that this trash may have been left by 
unauthorized nonmembers, we hope 
that our membership is not responsible 
for this. Letôs all please be courteous 
and cleans-up after ourselves. 
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NEW BUSINESS: 
Elwyn has entered into an agreement 
with Granite Run Buick to allow them to 
park their cars at the parking area around 
the flying field. After conversations with 
Granite Run employees they have 
agreed to leave 7 spaces open in front of 
the picnic tables. Thanks to Mike for 
working to resolve this situation.  
Nov 10th the club will be having a Zoom 
meeting. In accordance with the Bylaws, 
Nominations for the 2021 term will be 
taken for all elected Officer positions. We 
hope that all members will participate. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 12:45 with 
flying to follow. 
     
Respectfully submitted by Ken Merlino for Dick Bartkowski 
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Editorõs Notes: 
 
By Larry Woodward 

 
 

Iôve always been a fan of James Bond movies. However, Iôve 
never been much interested in science fiction. So, the super cool 
high tech ñtoysò that Bond got to use, albeit very entertaining, 
usually prompted me to make snide remarks about how this or 
that was ñphysically impossible.ò  I was a real pain-in-the-@## 
that way in my early college years. 
 
The first Bond film was From Russia With Love. Fifty-seven 
years later Iôll tell you itôs still the best of the series. (What did I 
say about those college years?) The fight scene on the train 
alone, set the bar forever regarding mano a mano combat.   
 
Bondôs Aston Martin had a neat tracking gadget that was planted 
on the bad guyôs car.  There was a small round CRT screen 
behind an elegant wood panel on the dash that would display the 
subject vehicle on a map of the area in real time.  Well, after I 
saw that I would spout off for weeks later about what a 
completely impossible thing that would be to actually do.  I would 
patiently (condescendingly) explain that it would require a ñglobal 
systemò able to ñpositionò the devise in real time and relay that 
information to the Aston Martin. HOW COULD THAT BE 
POSSIBLE? Of course not that many decades later, I would eat 
my words as I enjoyed the benefits of GPS technology in myriad 
ways. 

 
The thing I did not know was that there were a lot of my contemporaries at that very moment 
working diligently, and often secretly, at the business of expanding our technical abilities far beyond 
what I could even imagine, even if Ian Fleming could.   
 
Many of them worked in the aerospace industry for companies like Lockheed Martin and Boeing 
Vertol.  No small number were, and still are, members of Propstoppers.  What I look forward to 
most when we eventually put this cursed virus behind us, will be the joy of spending time with all of 
our members, new and veteran alike, sharing stories, teaching and learning new ideas and just 
expanding our minds and hearts through time spent together. 
 
As for my attitude toward science fiction, Iôve mellowed over the last fifty years and really can get 
excited about imagining the impossible.  The pace of technological advancement is so much faster 
today than in my youth.  I donôt think there is any time to be skeptical. If you snooze, you lose. I 
ponder the fact that my father lived to witness the development of modern aviation from the Wright 
Brothers era of ñmotorized kitesò to the space age Moon Landing.  If aviation could advance that far 
in one personôs life, think how far we will go in the next era.  
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To keep your focus forward and your interest high I try, with the help of contributions from many of 
you, to include articles and information documenting our incredible progress and pointing the way 
forward. Thank you all for the help. Everyone, please let me know what your interests are and Iôll try 
to keep you current. 
 
 In this issue I refer you to the article about Propstopper Bill Tomasco for a look into the life and 
contribution of one of the ñBoeing guysò that was there when it was all happening. 
President Mike Black has been working with Billôs wife recently and reports the following:  
 
ñAs some of you are aware, former member Bill Tomasco is in a Memory Unit.  His wife, Thelma, 
donated Billôs trove of RC kits, transmitters, etc. to the club for distribution to the members and for 
sale to benefit the club and in particular youth activities.  I disbursed various items to members that 
could not be sold.  I am sure they will be put to good use.   
 
Dave Harding arranged for SAM to take Billôs vast collections of plans and magazines.  I placed a 
few tools, 2 transmitters, and 14 kits on Facebook Marketplace.  To date 7 items have sold.  I will 
be using the funds to donate to the AMAôs Youth Camp, which runs yearly, and to our club for field 
improvement and maintenance.  Once the sale is complete, we will send an acknowledgement to 
Thelma thanking her for her thoughtfulness.  Please keep Bill in your prayers.ò 

Mike 

Dave Harding sent in a piece from the electric VTOL News about 

the latest progress in the LIFT Aircraft eVTOL.  It is an amazing 

aircraft that could have been easily featured in any science fiction 

of my youth, but I delight in the notion that the design looks more 

suited to a Dr, Seuss story than a James Bond Movie.  

More Bond inspired is a piece submitted by Murray Wilson about a 
real life spy aircraft from the seventies that would easily have fitted 
into the movie scripts of the day.   
 
You see, we really had no idea what was going on while we were 
busy living out our ordinary lives watching James Bond movies. 
 
 All that notwithstanding, we can also appreciate the skill and 
accomplishments of those previous era scientists and engineers 
who paved the way with astonishing progress of their own.  Eric 
Hofberg contributed three interesting stories, from a WW II 
perspective, that make us proud. 
   

twht{¢htt9w{ a!/ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǎŜ. 

A special thank you to Ryan and Tom Schurman, Fran Misantone, and Matt Borden for their 
generous $200 donation, which covered the cost of the second brush cutting at CA Field.   
 
Another goes out to Pedro Navaro for donating a club shirt and cap to Chuck Kime in the name of 
the club. 
From all of us, thank you for your generosity!  
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BILL TOMASCO  
 

Archiving a lifetime of Contribution to Aeromodelling  
 
Submitted by  
 
Dave Harding 

 

Bill Tomasco has been a long time Propstopper 
member and, probably, a lifetime aero modeler.  
Unfortunately Bill has now reached that time of life 
when he is in poor shape and in a care home.  
Recently his wife reached out to us to ask if we 
could help in finding opportunities to pass his 
aeromodelling collection along to interested 
members, as she is moving to a new house. 
 
So, Mike Black has done the honors and collected 
a great deal of material, mostly plans and specialty 
magazines and we are in the process of finding a 
home for them.   
 
Fortunately I have a friend, Roland Friestadt, who 
in his retirement has built a business based on 
preserving the history of model airplanes through 
archiving plans and magazines. So, together we are exploring how they might be preserved and 
made available to future generations.  
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Bill and I started working for Boeing Helicopters in the 
early 1960s.  Bill was a draftsman. For you younger folks; 
in those days all designs were drawn accurately to scale 
in pencil or pen on paper.  A Draftsman was really a 
craftsman (or woman), and Bill certainly filled that 
requirement, indeed he is also quite an artist. 
 
At that time a group of aeromodelling Boeing employees 
decided to organize a club which we called The Balsa 
Choppers.  I was the President and Bill the Treasurer. 
We held a number of contests both indoor, outdoor free 
flight and U Control in the parking lot. 

 
One contest in the parking lot was an AMA event attracting top flyers from all over the region, so 
we wrote an article for the Boeing Newsletter. 
 
In this picture Bill is on the right 
and next to him is Herb Whahl.  
Herb was a Boeing engineer who 
also started a business to make 
replicas of the first really 
successful model airplane engine, 
the Brown Jr.  In this picture Herb 
is pointing to the Brown in the 
model. 
 
Of course our club flew together 
with others in the area including a 
group of very good RC flyers from 
Wilmington.  One of these 
members was Bill Northrop. And if 
you have been in the hobby for a 
few decades, you will know 
something of Bills involvement.  
At the time he was the RC editor 
for Model Airplane News, one of 
the top magazines of the era.   
 
 In that role Bill, published designs of models and the magazine sold the plans.  Typically what 
would happen is the intrepid modeler would make a design and sketch it on bits of paper from 
which the parts were built.  Usually these bits of paper, or a crude plan, would be provided.  But the 
magazine required a properly drawn plan for their subscribers so one day Bill asked me if I knew a 
good draftsman who could translate the builders materials into a proper quality plan.  I suggested 
Bill Tomasco and he agreed. This then began Billôs journey into the world of Aeromodelling plans.   
 
 
 
 


